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Notes of the meeting on 23rd January 2009 at the Business Generator Centre


	Attendees:
	
	

	Board Members:
	Yvette Stanley (YS) - Chair
	

	
	Cllr Deborah Shears (DS)
	Cabinet member for Children services

	
	
	

	
	Andy Redfearn (AR)


	YMCA - for Merton Community Empowerment Network (CEN)

	
	Mark Payne (MPE)
	Metropolitan Police

	
	Mary Hopper (MH) - for Angela Gibson
	Sutton & Merton PCT 

	
	Ian Newman (IN)
	Headteacher, Raynes Park School

	
	Morag Plank (MP)
	Merton Voluntary Services Council

	
	Ayub Khan (AK)
	South London Connexions

	
	Sally McEnhill (SE)
	Merton College - Principal

	
	Ray Hautot (RH)
	St Marks Centre – for Merton Community Empowerment Network (CEN)

	
	Dave Marris
	Headteacher, Links Primary School

	In attendance:
	
	

	
	Paul Ballatt (PB) 
	LBM – Children, Schools & Families – Head of Service, Commissioning, Strategy & Performance

	
	Helen Lincoln (HL)
	LBM – Children, Schools & Families

Head of Social Care



	
	Simon Deakin (SD)
	LBM – Children, Schools & Families 

- Partnership Development Manager

	
	Natalia Goncalves, (notetaker)
	LBM – Children, Schools & Families

	
	Trish Bissett (TB) 
	LBM – Children, Schools & Families –

Principal Projects Officer - for item 6

	
	Andrew Wyatt
	LBM – Children, Schools & Families –

Manager, Safeguarding Partnerships Service

	
	Daniel Moore (DM)
	LBM – Chief Executives –

Scrutiny Officer

	
	Michael Sutherland (MS)
	LBM – Children, Schools & Families –

Service Manager Policy, Planning & Performance

	Apologies:
	Abbi Scott (AS)
	LBM – LBM – Corporate Services

Policy and Partnerships Officer

	
	Janet Martin (JM)
	LBM – Children, Schools & Families – Head of Service, Education

	
	Christine Parsloe (CP)
	LBM – Environment & Regeneration

Leisure & Culture Development Manager

	
	Angela Gibson (AG)
	Director, Sutton & Merton PCT

	
	Mark Clenaghan (MC)
	SWLSTG - Merton 

	
	Tina Harvey (TH)
	Headteacher – St Ann’s Special School

	
	
	

	CC.
	Jonathan Lloyd, Angela McGinlay, Ben Harris, Gillian Dickinson, Peta Campbell, Dee Jupp, Sandra Garvey, Catherine Byde, Graham Dyson


	
	Item
	Action

	
	
	

	1.
	Apologies for absence
	

	
	The above apologies were noted.  


	

	2.
	Welcome to Yvette Stanley, Director of Children, Schools and Families
	

	
	
	

	
	The Board welcomed Yvette Stanley as the new chair and Director for Children, Schools and Families. 

YS recognised the diversity and range of the partnership and aims to ensure the relationships that have been created will move forward as the partnership develops. 


	

	3.
	Minutes / matters arising from previous meeting
	

	
	
	

	
	The minutes of the meeting on 21st of November were discussed and the following points noted: 

Child Poverty

The board agreed to discuss economic wellbeing and the effect of the economic downturn at the next meeting.

Performance report/ NEET target

The Board agreed that SM and AK will deliver a presentation on the NEET target at the next meeting.

Standards Report

This will be discussed at the next meeting.
	SD/ ALL

SD/SM/AK

SD

	4.
	Performance Report
	

	
	
	

	
	MS gave an update on the performance report. 

Cllr DS reminded the Board of the intention to on one area of performance from the ECM outcomes at each Board meeting to enable the partnership to get ownership and insight of the issues.  Work is continuing on this and meetings are naturally organising themselves around particular themes according to particular calendars, e.g. the September 2008 meeting received the annual Safeguarding Board report  and so focused on Stay Safe; and the March 2009 meeting will focus on Enjoy & Achieve while receiving the Standards Report.

Agendas for the Board are becoming increasingly full, and there are proposals to develop a Lead Officers Group to act as an executive for the Board following the model of the Merton Partnership.  This could support the developing performance management role.  The Board agreed to discuss more detailed proposals at the next meeting.

A national programme is emerging to look at how children’s trusts develop locally. YS suggested consulting this programme about how to use these meetings. 

The board discussed youth crime, particularly the relation between school exclusions and youth crime rates. MP will present to the board in more depth at a future meeting. 


	SD

SD/MPE

	
	
	

	5.
	Children & Young People Inter-Agency Forum - report back
	

	
	
	

	
	The second meeting of the Children & Young People Inter-Agency Forum took place on the 7th of January. The meeting was attended by over 30 partners and colleagues.  It is intended to meet around two weeks before the Board and inform the debate from all operational levels.

The focus of the meeting was beginning the debate on Narrowing the Gap, a central government and local authority programme which aims to reduce inequality of outcomes across the ECM agenda. 

Board members are encouraged to enable their operational staff to input or attend.  Anyone wishing to attend should contact SD.
	ALL/SD

	
	
	

	6.
	Revised Child Concern Model
	

	
	
	

	
	TB presented an update on the revised Child Concern Model. This presentation will be circulated with the minutes.

The handbook will be available online in February – Board members will be notified when this happens.    It is a fairly large document, unsuitable for email

The board discussed the challenges of rolling out this model particularly the concept of the lead practitioner and the need for continuous training to be made available to those using the model. 
	SD

TB



	
	
	

	7.
	Sustainable Community Plan refresh
	

	
	
	

	
	A draft was distributed with the meeting papers.  The strategy relates to a re-working of the Community Plan.  A group of people from the Children’s Trust have already looked at the draft and done some consultation. 

It refers mainly to how children and young people’s outcomes contribute to sustainable communities. There will be a sustainability assessment of all areas. 

Comments to be emailed to MS and PB. 
	ALL

	
	
	

	8.
	Aiming High
	

	
	
	

	
	AW presented on Aiming High Short breaks seeking Board endorsement for the approach.  A copy of the presentation will be circulated with the meeting papers. 

Every local authority has been awarded a sum of money to develop short break provision for children with special educational needs.

Merton has another two years of financing remaining. This funding will be used to develop the full service core offer, developing a greater volume of provision and also helping families to access universal services. 

This funding cannot be used by local authorities to meet their statutory requirements. 

Cricket Green special school, Mencap and Kids First have been involved in the consultation.  Other areas have also been consulted including the Environment & Regeneration Dept.

This funding comes into the local authority. The PCT is expected to work in partnership with the local authority and bring their own funds. 


	

	
	
	

	9.
	Children’s Workforce Strategy
	

	
	
	

	
	AW presented the children’s workforce strategy.  A copy of the presentation is distributed with these minutes.

A small amount of funding is available not just for the local authority but for the partnership as a whole. 

This funding will help develop the implementation of CAF over the next few years. Other priorities will develop with time. CWDC will be looking at the logic of the proposals. 

Merton does not have a huge amount of resource for workforce development but there are multiple funding sources that could be approached. LSC was suggested by YS who accessed some funding while at Camden. 


	AW



	10.
	Scrutiny of Partnerships
	

	
	
	

	
	DM presented on the scrutiny process for partnerships.

This has been extended to oversee partnerships in the way they contribute to LAA targets. This allows scrutiny to hold partners into account in relation to particular targets.  Most relevant is the Children and Young People Overview and Scrutiny Panel.

Due to the historic nature of partnership work most partners have already been involved in scrutiny sessions at Merton. 

More information can be found at: www.merton.gov.uk/scrutiny 

Advice for any partners involved in any scrutiny process is available from Daniel Moore, Paul Ballatt and Yvette Stanley. 
	

	
	
	

	
	AOB
	

	
	
	

	
	Commissioning for Early Intervention, Prevention and Positive Activities – update

The panels are currently engaging in the evaluation of all 48 proposals received. Some disappointment is expected, as there is only around £1m available. The bids received total £2m. 

Decisions will be slightly delayed as one of the panels had to be rescheduled. Organisations that bid will be notified shortly after the end of January.

The first letters will be sent out to organisations that had been previously commissioned but have not been successful this time around.  

All discussions have been recorded and full feedback will be made available. 

AR reported his experience as a member of a panel, which was largely positive and suggested that the voluntary sector get together to reflect on the process. 


	CEN reps/ MP



	
	Children’s Trust arrangements

Government officers have been required to convey an audit that will look particularly at board arrangements. 

Some changes are expected. Some have been flagged in the guidance and some may have been raised by Haringey’s case. 

Further guidance is also expected to give more insight into the relation between the children’s trust board and the safeguarding board.  Some work has been done initially on this by SD and the Safeguarding team

Schools involvement has proved successful in Merton as the information is being fed through to the head’s meetings.  


	

	
	Implications of Baby P case

The LSCB is doing an audit for organisations around what they are doing about child protection, and the national Laming review will report shortly.

Some repercussions of this case have been felt at Merton and are reflected in the increase in number of referrals received and ongoing difficulty in recruitment of social workers and social care managers.

This has been carefully managed by making sure people are referring properly and trying to ensure the haystack does not get any bigger. 

This subject will be revisited at future meetings. 


	HL

	
	
	

	
	Merton College merging proposal with South Thames College

This merger does not result in the disappearance of Merton College as could be inferred by the recent statutory media announcements.

This merger is about making the college better and stronger. The LSC is leading the consultation. If anyone wants to participate in the consultation of find out more information about the merger they should visit the LSC website or contact the college directly. 


	All

	
	
	

	
	Date and time of next meeting
	

	
	The next meeting will be 1.30-3.30 pm on the 27th of March 2009 at Merton College.

Suggestions for a venue for future meetings are welcome.
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